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PUBLIC LAWS, FIRST REGULAR SESSION-1985 

CHAPTER 405 
H.P. 430 - L.D. 610 

1411 
CHAP. 405 

AN ACT to Provide an Exemption from the 7-Day 
Loaner Plate Limitation. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine as 
follows: 

29 MRSA §256, sub-§2, as amended by PL 1977, c. 
481, §9, is further amended to read: 

2. Municipal vehicles. All county, mupicipal, 
school and water district vehicles snall be regis­
tered with the Secretary of State who shall furnish 
semipermanent plates for each vehicle which shall ex­
pire at the end of each 10-year semipermanent plate 
program. The vehicles shall be exempt from this Title 
as to payment of registration fees, but shall not be 
exempt from the inspection requirements of section 
2122. The plate or plates shall be of a design deter­
mined by the Secretary of State. 

A municipal fire department or an organized volunteer 
fire department may be exempt from this Title as to 
registration and payment of registration fees, but 
shall not be exempt from the inspection requirements 
of section 2122. 

All vehicles owned or used by any municipal corpora­
tion therein and all vehicles loaned by automobile 
dealers to municipalities for use in driver education 
in secondary schools and all motor vehicles loaned by 
automobile dealers to private secondary schools for 
use in driver education in the schools, vehicles 
loaned to state universities used in organized 
programs and all motor vehicles used in volunteer am­
bulance and rescue squad services in such municipali­
ties shall be registered, but shall be exempt from 
this Title as to the registration fees, except that 
when the vehicles are leased or rented for commercial 
purposes they shall be subject to payment of fees as 
provided in this Title. All such vehicles shall dis­
play registration plates as required by this Title or 
approved by the Secretary of State. 

Effective September 19, 1985. 


